

April 24, 2015

Zoe Pratt Adamera Minerals 1100 - 1111 Melville Street VANCOUVER, BC V6E 3V6

Dear Ms. Pratt:

## Security Deposit for Land Use Permit W2015C0002

I wish to acknowledge receipt of security in the amount of \$2,723.14. Attached for your records is a copy of Receipt 81654, dated April 23, 2015, which represents receipt of this security deposit.

Further to your letter of April 20, 2015, I can also confirm that the security deposit of \$15,000.00, which was previously registered against LUP W2009C0003 (General Receipt C145134), has been transferred to LUP W2015C0002. The total security deposit being held on LUP W2015C0002 now stands at \$17,723.14.

The security deposit is acceptable to the Department of Lands on behalf of the Government of the Northwest Territories, as prescribed by s. 71 of the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act and s. 32 of the Mackenzie Valley Land Use Regulations.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact our Land Use Advisor, Erin Anderson, at (867) 765-6649.

Sincerely,

Scott Stewart

Swit Stevens

Regional Superintendent North Slave Region

Enclosures (1)

North Slave Regional Office
Wek'èezhìi Land and Water Board (WLWB)
Director, Liabilities and Financial Assurance, Lands
Director, Finance and Administration, Lands

SS/eka